
Submitter: Deby Bryson 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: House Committee On Housing and Homelessness 

Measure: HB3501 

Dear Legislature, 

 

If you pass bill HB 3501 you will essentially drive ALL working homeowners out of 

Oregon. 

 

Homeless do not have more rights than those that have worked and saved and 

purchased their own businesses and homes.  

 

This bill will absolutely be encouraging homeless vagrants to harass homeowners 

and encourage them to destroy their property. It is bad enough that they trespass and 

defecate on people’s lawns and in front of their businesses – you are giving them the 

right to harass these people in order to get a payout from them. 

 

If this passes, I will no longer plan on staying in Oregon for my retirement in a few 

years. I will absolutely move since the state no longer shows any respect for those of 

us that do work and do pay our taxes. I will not be alone either. My sister in law had 

been so afraid of all of the existing homeless that wandered through her yard at her 

old home in Bend that she moved to Florida last August.  

 

It is a disgrace that someone even wrote this bill.  

 

Deby Bryson 

 


